PO Box 1352
Ann Arbor, MI 48106
PH: 734.994.5260
FX: 734.994.0504

January 21, 2010

Mayor Hieftje and Ann Arbor City Council Members Ann Arbor City Hall 100 North Fifth Avenue Ann Arbor, Michigan 48104

Dear Honorable Mayor Hieftje and City Council Members:

On behalf of the Board of Directors and Staff of the Ann Arbor Street Art Fair, the Original, I respectfully submit the following street closing requests for set up, July 20, and for the $51^{\rm st}$ annual Fair, July 21 – 24, 2010.

In October 2004, the Ann Arbor Street Art Fair, the Original, was recognized as the Number One Art Fair in the nation by the readers of *AmericanStyle* Magazine. In each of the following years, the Street Art Fair has continued to make the Top 10 List of Fairs and Festivals, a rare feat. The Street Art Fair has previously been named the number one art fair in the country by both *Sunshine Artists* Magazine, a national trade publication, and by the National Association of Independent Artists, which represents leading art fair artists. At least two other national art fair listings, the *ArtFair Sourcebook*, and *The Harris List*, ranked us at various times among the top three art fairs in the nation. We are pleased to share these honors with our community and recognize the significant support from the City of Ann Arbor that has helped to make the Ann Arbor Street Art Fair, the Original one of the leading outdoor fine art events in the country. We look forward, with your assistance, to continuing our successes in 2010 for our 51st year of Originality.

The Ann Arbor Street Art Fair also has a long history of broader community involvement, both in the support of many other non-profit organizations through their participation in the fair, and in the support of student art scholarships and exhibitions, and the purchase and presentation of art in public places, the most recent a donation of \$5000 from our public art fund towards the installation of the long tile mural at the Fourth and Washington Parking Structure.

As you know, the Street Art Fair staff continues to work with the administrative staff at the University of Michigan and city staff to reconfigure the Street Art Fair to minimize the impact that the North Quad construction project has on our event. We are grateful for both the City's and the University's assistance with planning for alternative configurations so that we will be able to produce a high quality and safe event in this location.

On behalf of the Ann Arbor Street Art Fair, the Original, I respectfully request the following streets be closed, and parking, traffic, recycling and solid waste, and police and fire department

Ann Arbor Street Art Fair, the Original 2010 Permit Request January 21, 2010 Page 2 of 4

arrangements for the 51st annual Ann Arbor Street Art Fair, 6 AM Tuesday through 7 AM Sunday, July 20, 21, 22, 23, 24, 25, 2010. Hours of the Fair will be Wednesday through Friday, 10 AM to 9 PM and Saturday, 10 AM to 6 PM.

Closed Streets: (see attached map)

North University from Fletcher to Thayer

□ Thayer, including the North University intersection, to Washington

Closed Sidewalks:

- North University from Fletcher through the Thayer intersection
- □ Thayer between N. University and Washington
- Washington between State and Fletcher
- □ Fletcher between North University and Washington (safety and service for Ingalls Mall)
- □ North University from Fletcher to Church (pedestrian safety, emergency vehicle access)

These closings provide limited access for emergency and operational service for the University of Michigan Diag, Ingalls Mall and the Bell Tower Hotel; allow the placement of booths (Information, sponsor, communications, audience services, art activities/demonstrations, signage and first aid) on the sidewalks; and for audience safety and service for the Alumni Association, the Michigan League on Fletcher and a Performers Drop Off area.

We also request that the City not issue sidewalk usage permits for activities and sales booths, other than by art fairs services, for the sidewalks on North University between Fletcher and Church St. in order to maintain pedestrian safety for University of Michigan students and faculty as well as the audience traveling between fairs. We respectfully request that since the North University and Fletcher closings are safety related and not for use by the art fair or the University (except for the small area at the north end of Ingalls Mall, which completes the Street Art Fair area), no fees be attached to the closure of these sidewalks.

In addition, we request coordination in removing abandoned bicycles on the sidewalks so that safe access to artist booths in the permitted area in the streets will be maintained.

Parking Restrictions:

1. Arrangements to use parking on both sides of Fletcher between Washington and North University, and Washington between State and Fletcher will be made through the Downtown Development Authority and Republic Parking Services.

 Arrangements will be made with AATA for ample shuttle bus service and Link service to connect the art fairs, the downtown shopping areas and the parking structures on a revised route. Freeway and City directional signs for the Art Fair Shuttle are to be placed by the City Signal and Sign Department by Monday, July 19 and removed by Monday, July 26.

Solid Waste/Recycling Collection: The Ann Arbor Street Art Fair Our crews perform daily recyclable and trash collection. We would like to request the following:

1. Two large trash dumpsters on the median on N. University east of Fletcher. The dumpsters should be serviced by the City prior to the opening of each day of the Fair.

Two large corrugated cardboard dumpster on the median on N. University east of Fletcher, serviced daily by Recycle Ann Arbor with the final pick up the morning of Sunday, July 25. Ann Arbor Street Art Fair, the Original 2010 Permit Request January 21, 2010 Page 3 of 4

- 3. Sufficient rolling carts for transport of recyclable materials from stations on the Fair site to pick up carts.
- 4. Special arrangements for servicing any permanent city trash receptacles on the Street Art Fair site.
- 5. Delivery of the 25 Zero Waste stations used in 2009 currently stored at Recycle Ann Arbor to be delivered in the morning of Monday, July 19.
 - a. 25 blue bins for bottles/cans, 25 blue bins for paper, and 25 blue bins for trash.
 - b. 50 cement filled buckets, 50 bamboo poles and 25 banners to support signage.

c. 8 rolling bins for compostable food waste materials.

6. Two fire hydrant water taps installed and tested by A2H20 on the hydrants on the south side of North University, one where N.U. meets Fletcher and one in front of the Kraus Natural Science building. To be installed and tested Monday morning, July 19.

All materials should be delivered to the corner of Thayer and Washington in the late morning or early afternoon of Monday, July 19.

<u>Police and Fire Coverage</u>: We request adequate police and fire coverage for the North University, Thayer and Washington Streets area during Fair time. We continue to work with the Mayor's Committee on Art Fairs to improve emergency communications and safety signage and appreciate the services provided by the city/county Emergency Operations Teams.

<u>Street Clean Up</u>: We request early morning street cleaning service the week prior to the Fair and daily during the fair week, July 21 – 24. At the close of the fair, at 6 PM, on Saturday, July 24, our crews, contractors and artists will take down all booth structures and service materials. We also request assistance Sunday, July 26, from both the City street sweeper and Solid Waste Department trucks and crews for the final street cleaning of North University Avenue, Thayer and Washington Streets.

<u>Signage/Traffic Signals</u>: We request authority to place appropriate temporary signage in our designated area. Additionally we would like assistance on the following modifications to be coordinated with the City's signs and signals staff during the fair:

- 1. Place "Stop for Pedestrians" signs on the center line at the pedestrian crosswalks on Fletcher near the Washington intersection and on Washington Street at the temporary crosswalk east of the North Quad construction site.
- 2. Provide wheelchair access signs at appropriate mid block curb cuts on N. University and at the pedestrian detour on Washington St.

<u>Art Zones and Stages</u>: We will have several art activity tents, a large tent and stage covering the Ingalls Mall Lawn for performances, and designated street performing areas located throughout the fair site.

We will continue to coordinate our planning and operational activities for the Ann Arbor Street Art Fair, the Original, through the Mayor's Committee on Art Fairs.

The relocation of the Original Street Art Fair starting in 2003 is permitted by resolutions passed by Council on June 4, 2001 and December 3, 2001. On behalf of the Board of Directors of the Original Fair in Ann Arbor, I would like to thank you once more for making this relocation possible and for the assistance and advice we received from you and the city staff as we fine tune the operations in this space.

Our Sixth Annual Townie Street Party, a Kick Off to the Ann Arbor Art Fairs, will be held on North University Ave and Ingalls Mall on Monday, July 19, 2010. The relocation of the Party

Ann Arbor Street Art Fair, the Original 2010 Permit Request January 21, 2010 Page 4 of 4

from Ingalls Mall and Washington Street was necessitated by the North Quad construction and turned out to work very well. The Party continues to grow and we continue to add activities to showcase our Ann Arbor and Washtenaw County community assets. The Kids Art Fair, featuring juried young artists from 6 to 14 years old; the Townie Hall, where our community partners showcase their services; and the Creative Connections area hosted by the Arts Alliance have all become community favorites. We are again working with the volunteer committee and various community partners to host this event to celebrate the coming of the four art fairs. We will submit a special event permit request to city staff for the Monday, July 19, 2010 festivities.

Thank you for your assistance and cooperation in working with us to produce this nationally honored event. We are looking forward to sharing it with the Ann Arbor community for the 51st consecutive year!

Sincerely,

Maureen Riley
Executive Director

Attachments:

2010 Ann Arbor Street Art Fair, the Original Operations Map

Zero Waste Pilot Project Summary

51st annual Ann Arbor Street Art Fair, the Original



